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What a half term it has been! The term has gathered pace and the children have done exceptionally well given the 

inevitable disruption that the pandemic has continued to cause. Despite all of this there has been much to 

celebrate over the last week; we have had the Year 5 art exhibition which saw the culmination of all the hard work 

of Year 5 with our artist in residence Katie Sturridge. We also had the first delivery of our wellbeing messages. The 

postbox sits outside Liz and Mandy’s office and it is for anyone (adult or child) to send a note/card to others to 

show their appreciation. The school council have also been busy selling healthy snacks to their classmates as part 

of improving the wellbeing of everyone. It was such a success that 3 days’ worth of produce sold out in just one 

breaktime! Ladybirds also went on their canal boat trip on the ‘Jenny Wren’. They were all wonderfully behaved 

and saw lots of wildlife and sights of the canal as we made our way to Little Venice and back. It was a pleasure to 

be with the children as they experienced the sights and sounds of the local waterway.  

A much needed week’s break is upon us – for everyone. Can I take this opportunity to thank all the staff here at 

Primrose Hill for their continued hard work during yet another challenging half term. It truly is a testament to their 

professionalism and dedication that the children barely notice! Have a great break and we look forward to seeing 

all the children on Monday 21st February. Phil 

Year 2 and Year 6 SATs 
This year the government 
have confirmed that the 
SATs for Y2 and Y6 will 
take place as normal. This 
is definitely a challenge 
given the huge disruption the children have had 
to the last 2 ½ years. You may have heard that 
there are going to be supportive measures put 
in place for GCSE and A level examinations. 
Sadly, as yet there is no indication that the same 
type of accommodations are going to be 
allowed for our children. Nevertheless, we have 
been moving forward with the curriculum to 
ensure both year groups are as well prepared as 
they can possibly be.  

In order to ensure you can support your 

children through this process, we will be 

providing an online zoom meeting where the 

SATs will be explained in more detail early next 

term for both Y2 and 6 (details to follow). The 

key message though has to be not to worry! The 

teacher assessment of all the pupils is far more 

valuable than any test scores and much more 

accurate. The results this year are also not being 

published in league tables in recognition of the 

disruption that the pandemic has caused. 

SCHOOL LUNCHES—Update 

Last week we notified parents via the newsletter that we were sending 
notifications out about lunch debts that had accumulated. We realise that 
we are all living in straitened times. However, it is important that all 
lunches taken are paid for. It is absolutely not our intention, though to 
place anyone in difficulty in respect of this. To that end, please do contact 
us if: 

1. You think your child may qualify for free school meals – we can help 
you with the process of application 

2. You need to discuss the matter in a more specific  way. All such 
discussions and resolutions will remain completely confidential  

As someone who for his entire school life was in receipt of a free school 
meal, I know how important a proper meal in the middle of the day is for 
children. 

Children’s Mental health Week 

This week has been a roaring success and has been expertly managed by 
our wonderful school Council. They have run the busy tuck shop with 
professionalism and charm, tackled the growing wellbeing post that has 
been circulating around the school and have shown such enthusiasm and 
care. I feel incredibly fortunate to work with such a wonderful group of 
people, and have loved seeing the hundreds of happy, smiling faces this 
week.  

Lots of wonderful learning in class has also been going on this week, so look 
out for the posts on the website. Thanking all of our community for their 
wonderful support this week, you are so appreciated. 
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Following the Parent-Governor election which concluded last Thursday, we are pleased to welcome 
Magen Inon to our Governing Board. 

“I have been a teacher for over ten years in various educational institutions. Recently completed a PhD 

from UCL's Institute of Education, and for the past five years I have been learning the most challenging 

and satisfying skill of them all - how to be a parent. Always curious about people, and happy to have a 

chat.” Magen 

 

 

 

Thank you to everyone who took the time to vote. The turnout was high and showed support for all candidates who had the 

courage and commitment to put themselves forward.  Both Phil and I were impressed with the enthusiasm of parents to apply 

to be a governor.  All four candidates were of a high calibre and those who were unsuccessful in this election are encouraged to 

apply for future parent-governor elections where applicable. Parents with skills that are sought after by a school Governing 

Board should be aware that they can also apply to be co-opted governors when vacancies arise, either here at Primrose Hill or 

at other local schools. If you would like further information, please contact me ccameron27.202@primrosehillcamden.co.uk 

Claire Cameron, Chair of Governors 

Laura Thompson has been a member of both our Curriculum & Pupil Welfare and Staffing, 
Leadership & Performance committees for four years. Fully trained in Safer Recruitment she 
frequently assists the Headteacher and SLT on interview panels for prospective new teachers.  

We are delighted that Laura was re-elected to the Governing Board. We look forward to her 
applying her range of skills in the next four years. 

RAFFLE WINNERS 
The winners of our 

famous luxury 

hampers and other 

prices are : 
Sophia Bats - The Albert Meal 

& Wine for 2 

Nevadah Hedgehogs - La Petite Poissonnaire £75 

voucher 

Theo Kestrels - Primrose Books £20 voucher 

Suleiman Foxes - Primrose Bakery £20 voucher 

Joshua Bats - Handmade Patchwork Blanket 

Jasmine Butterflies - Apostle Bottle £10 voucher 

Nat Beetles - Hamper 

Leo Foxes - Hamper 

Henry Blackbirds - Hamper 

Bonnie Foxes - Hamper 

Eleri Grasshoppers - Hamper 

Bella Blackbirds - Hamper 

Caleb Hedgehogs - Hamper 



 




